
August 2019 

Dear Pastor and Church family: 

Crystal and I had a lot going on this past month!  At the end of July, we headed 

back up to our sending church for my ordination.  Along the way, we were able to 

stop in to visit one of our supporting churches in Kearney, NE. We had the 

opportunity to give them an update in person, and I had the opportunity to preach 

their afternoon service.  After our arrival in WA, we had the privilege of being a 

help to our sending church and pastor while our pastor was recovering from 

pneumonia.  Crystal and I were thankful to be able to spend our third wedding 

anniversary back at our home church, with our church family.   

After ordination, we headed to Amarillo, TX, for a missions conference.  As we 

traveled from Washington to Texas, we spent Sunday in Idaho.  Sunday morning, 

we stopped in Nampa and made a contact with a pastor.  Sunday night, we 

reported back to one of our first supporting churches in Jerome.  We thank the 

Lord for our supporting churches who faithfully give and who pray for us as we 

travel the country on deputation!   

The last Sunday of August, we were scheduled to be in a church all day in Wylie, 

TX.  As we close out August, we are making preparation to spend the month of 

September in Georgia, Indiana, Ohio, Colorado, and Oklahoma.  Lots of travel is to 

take place this month, and we thank you for your continued prayers for safety! 

Prayer Requests 

Please keep my dad in prayer. He still has some kidney trouble that the doctors are 

trying to pinpoint.  We are thankful there is no cancer or infection, but there is still 

discomfort. 

Praise 

Last month, I mentioned Pastor Bohannan McKenzie, our sending pastor, had 

pneumonia and a “lump” in his right lung.  He is recovering now, and the “lump” 

turned out to be an infected node that is treatable.  He is to take it easy for a few 

weeks, but there is no long-term concern.  Thank you for praying! 

Also, we are thankful that we were able to get 3 more supporting churches this 

month! 
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